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Hereôs some aerial views of our new properties in Rochdale and Stockport.  The 

first two pictures are our purpose-built River Beal apartments in Milnrow.  The third 

picture is Ravenscroft in Edgeley, converted from a Victorian house.  Both are 

close to tram and bus routes, local shops and services.  Residents have started 

moving in. 

From the 30 September, there will be a new coffee shop in 

Milnrow.  Known as River Beal Caf®, it is part of Future Direc-

tionsô River Beal flats project.  It aims to be a hub for commu-

nity groups as well as a coffee shop.   

 

Tram passengers could pop in for their tea or coffee, as River 

Beal Caf® is close to Milnrowôs Metrolink stop.  If you fancy 

joining us, we have part time paid and voluntary positions 

available.   

 

For further information, on voluntary positions, contact Jenny 

Neville by email on jennifer.neville@futuredirectionscic.co.uk.  

For paid positions, go to the Vacancies section on the Future 

Directions website. 

Stirmrk wssr xlmw eyxyqr 
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SPICE member Daniel Docherty has done some filming for ITVôs Granada Reports. 

He has shared an experience of when he was targeted because of his disability 

and spoke about all the fantastic work that SPICE have done to help stop Hate 

Crime. 

Hermip> Ew Wiir sr XZ 

Hate Crime is when you are targeted because of who you are. This could 

be because of: 

Viqiqfiv 

¶ Disability  

¶ Gender identity 

¶ Race 

¶ Religion 

¶ Sexual Orientation 

¶ Alternative Subculture 

or Lifestyle 

All Hate Crime is wrong. If you experience hate crime 

tell someone you trust and report it to the police. 
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Fred has had quite an upsetting year in 2020.  In March it was his 70th birthday 

and he had a big party planned, which was cancelled due to Covid-19. We then got 

put in lockdown, which prevented his visits to his wife who lives in different support-

ed housing and her visits to us to enjoy Sunday roasts. 

Jvihùw Wxsv} Ws Jev 
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His staff got busy with supporting him to enter FDôs 

Easter Egg competition and he was over the moon 

when he won it and loved his prize of new games. 

Fred enjoyed playing these games, along with his 

good old favourite dominoes. 

 

Fred joined in the clapping for keyworkers on 

Thursday evenings, which helped him to feel part 

of what was going on. 

 

We celebrated VE Day and did all sorts of fun 

things, foot painting, skittles, marble run, paint 

spraying, and Fred baked a special cake for us all.  

We had fun days in the garden and walks to the lo-

cal park. 

GsrĂhirgi 
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When lockdown was lifted slightly Fred was over the 

moon he would be able to see Pauline again and alt-

hough it was social distance visits and they couldnôt 

hug, his spirits were lifted. 

 

Then just as things were going along nicely and 

weekly visits were being managed, BAM! Boris put 

Manchester back in semi-lockdown again!  

 

With two days before Fred and Paulineôs 29th wed-

ding anniversary and Paulineôs birthday the day af-

ter, they were told they could no longer meet in Paul-

ineôs garden. Fred and his staff had baked her an 

anniversary cake and he was so upset that he 

wouldnôt get it to her with her birthday present. 

 

The powers that be got put into motion.  We phoned 

Pauline and asked her to come to her front door, so 

staff could hand over a present from Fred (he had 

bought her a cushion with their wedding picture on, 

she could hug him in his absence). We didnôt tell her 

that Fred would be going, as she knew we were 

back in lockdown.  So we had a wonderful surprise 

when staff met her outside her home for a 10 minute 

social distance visit. 
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For now we are back as we were, in lockdown, keep-

ing everyone safe and as a team will continue to have 

fun and learn other new skills. 
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Worksleigh Street have been busy brightening up the home with arts and 

crafts and have made a new entrance board at the front door with a reminder of our 

values and made a large family tree of the people we support and the staff team 

hands to brighten up the dining room. 

Fimrk Ehetxefpi 
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Staff have learnt new skills, not only 

with arts and crafts and technology. 

They have learned to support people to 

use Facetime and join virtual meetings.  

íwgmwwsvw0í 
During the lockdown period, some of our staff have become 

hairdressers.  
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The people we support have also learned new skills.  

Stephen in Scarr Lane is seen painting his shed.  It 

would soon have the Future Directions sign with our 

five values. 

íkevhir 
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Some of our values led staff became gardeners, mak-

ing the outside area look nice.  At Worksleigh Street, 

Fred made some flowers over a Zoom meeting. 

Over at the Willows, they went one better with a 

sensory shed, brightly painted on the outside.  Such 

bright colours, a welcome sight in their back garden. 

Xli [mpps{wù wirwsv} wlih 
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To keep mind as well as body active, board games 

and card games have been popular.  At Poppyfield 

House, Maz and her personal assistant Shabeena 

are playing Dobble. 



Fred missed visiting his wife, even though they 

spoke every day on the phone.  Staff clubbed 

together and bought him a cushion with Pauline 

on.  This cheered him up and means he can hug 

her every day now. 

 

A few weeks later, Fred and Pauline met up with 

each other in a social distant meeting.  It was 

short and sweet, but made them both very hap-

py and cheered Pauline up days before she has 

to go in hospital for a minor operation. 
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Stanley Grangeôs Sunflower Competi-

tion winners John, Anthony and Nigel, 

seen holding on to their B&Q Gift Cards.  

They also won the most votes on our 

Facebook page.  One of the three sun-

flowers they grew was 2.55m tall. 

Lett} Fmvxlhe} xs Rmkip Xsqpmrwsr 
On the 16 August, Nigel Tomlinson from 

Stables Cottage celebrated his birthday 

with a lovely buffet with his friends.   

 

Nigelôs birthday wish for a new mirror for 

his room and a bottle of wine to celebrate 

the occasion came true. Cheers! 


